TAMWORTH PLANNING BOARD

 MINUTES

August 28, 2019

7:00 P.M.

1). Call Meeting to Order : The meeting was called to order at  7 pm by Sheldon Perry.

Present: Sheldon Perry, Kathi Padgett, Eric Dube, Nicole Maher-Whiteside, Pat Farley, Andy Fisher, Dan Poirier – Selectmen’s Representative
Absent: 
Alternates Present: none
Alternates Absent: 

Betsy Loughran is present.

2). Approval of Minutes:


* 7/24/19 Meeting – page 2 BLA section – correct to include s with “as” complete, under 
old/new business – should be either a possibility or possible. Dan made a motion to approve as 
amended, Eric seconded APPROVED

* 8/14/19 Work Session – under development – Pat does not know what the grant is – remove 
this line.  Also, because of regionalization – this should be LRPC and MWVEC – change the EDC 
to LRPC. Eric made a motion to approve as amended, Andy seconded. APPROVED Dan and Andy 
abstained
3). Officer and Committee Reports:

* Treasurer’s Report – Eric – as of 21st, there was 68% of budget remaining. $1372 will come out 
for the PWSF review. It is budget time again, they would like the numbers in prior to September 
25, which is the night of our next meeting. We will do it then. 
* Secretary’s Report – Andy – no applications for tonight. There are several correspondence 
items in the box. Most of them are items that we are just being copied on. 
* Municipal Building Committee – is steady on, not a lot of movement to report. They are trying 
to narrow down where to look for properties – size needed, etc. There is no meeting next 
month, they will meet again in October. 
* Rep to Economic Development Commission – Pat - The street fair went well, a survey has been 
sent out to the vendors for feedback. They felt that the work session with the planning board 
went well. 
* Lakes Regional Planning Commission – no meeting in July or August, nothing to report
* Selectmen’s Rep – Dan – Dispute between the Commissioners and the Village Association 
regarding flow. Pine Tree Power – they have received complaints – what does the Planning 
Board have to do with this? This is through DES. There was a meeting with DOT, Friday Sept 20, 
6 pm  – 
Sept 24, 6 am, Route 16 North and South will be closed. September 4-20 they will be 
reclaiming the road from SkiWorks to Indian Mound. Expect delays. In the event of heavy rain, 
they will do it the following weekend.  
* Rep to Conservation Commission – Eric – Community School/Jackman Pond was discussed, 
concerns align with the Selectboard.
* CIP – Kathi – last preliminary meeting was held last night. Meetings for the public hearing, 
Planning Board, Selectmen, and town were scheduled. The hearing will be held on September 
10. 
* Education –In the box, seminar in Manchester being held. Also, a  Budget and Finance 
Workshop 9/26 at Loon Mountain Club, Lincoln. There is an article about reversing the aging 
population trend. October 5 is the Fall 2019 Land Use Law Conference. $100 fee, being held in 
Concord.
Sheldon spoke about recognizing Herb Cooper for his civic mindedness. Pat is grateful that he 
got her into LRPC. Herb was also a founding father of the CIP. 

4). Public Hearings

* None Scheduled

5). Old/ New Business

* Master Plan Implementation-by-Department Summary – discussion was held regarding 
whether the Planning Board is supposed to be amending the Master Plan now that this 
information has been gathered. Recommendations from the Planning Board for Amendments to 
the Master Plan. The document will be included in the Annual Report. 
Fire Department 


* With no Code Enforcement or Building Inspector, the responsibilities fall on the Chief. 


Review this process? Due to changes in Code Enforcement, the Fire Chief recommends 


more help in regards to building permitting. 

 

* Would like Planning Board participation in Emergency and Hazardous Mitigation Plans 


– When these plans are made, a Planning Board representative should attend.


* Current inadequacies of the current stations – Municipal Safety Building Committee 


has been formed to address these issues

Police

· Inadequacies of building size – MSBC has been formed
· Reactive vs. proactive department - 

· Oversight of single family homes that are now apartments – No building permits, etc
· Plan for uninhabitable deserted properties

· Consider a Town Manager

· Clarify the building notification process

Recreation
· Sidewalks – 
· Increase activities for young people, ex. skating rink

· Post opportunities on the Exchange

· Age friendly activities for elderly, such as croquet and horseshoes

Highway
· Budget cuts affect yearly road projects

· Consider purchasing sand now

· Acquire more land for storage, such as the abutting property

Transfer
· Scale

· Restore, community store – staffing and junk accumulation

· Recycling – not paying well

· More frequent disposal of household hazardous materials

· A county facility for hazardous disposal
TCC
· Wildlife corridor is ongoing
· Wetlands Ordinance

Cemetery

· Keeping accurate digital records is important and needs to be advanced

· Should town maintain all 26 cemeteries in Town?

· Funding for fertilizer


School Board

· School Board is focused on curtailing costs 

· Long range plan committee is in place

· Hire a consultant has been done

· Property taxes to fund education is not working

· Produce letter to express displeasure about funding

· Methods of assessment


Cook Memorial Library

· Include their plan in the Master Plan

· Improve handicapped parking/transportation

· Storage

· Fiber Optic Internet

· Electric Car Charging Station


Economic Development Committee

· High speed internet – regional effort – Carroll County Broadband

· Educational efforts for all that Tamworth has and offers 

· Solar array in town

· Affordable housing

* PWSF Ordinance Update – review and handwrite any comments on it, return to Sheldon 
within the next week or so. Leave in the Planning Board inbox. 
* Other items…

6). Action Items

* September Work Session…no work session scheduled
Ed mentioned that Boards must meet monthly. Also that the document distributed is available to the public, via RSA 91.a . The Town must adopt the Master Plan. 

7). Adjournment – Eric made a motion to adjourn at 8:57 pm, Andy seconded. The meeting was adjourned

Respectfully submitted, 

Melissa Donaldson

Planning Board Clerk

